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Bicycle Advisory Board – Minutes 
June 20, 2023 
City Council Briefing Center 
Meeting Minutes:   Meeting called to order at 6:00 PM by Grant Shipley 

Attendance: 

• Board Members Present Grant Shipley (Chair), Charles Greenwood, Pablo Monsivais, Taylor
Stevens, Lauren Pangborn, Brian Falteisek, Aren Murcar, Christina Ramirez,

• Board Members Not Present: Satish Shrestha
• Quorum Present: yes
• Staff Members Present: Colin Quinn-Hurst,

Public Comment: 

None 

Briefing Session: 

Minutes from the April 18, 2023 meeting approved unanimously. 

1. Liaison Report –
• Grant Shipley reported that CTAB did not meet, there is a makeup meeting is scheduled for

June 21st.
2. Chair Report –

• Grant Shipley encouraged everyone to ride along Pacific Ave and except for two blocks it
connects the city with a bike route.

• He also reported that he has asked many people for their opinion on protected bike lane on
Riverside and has received positive feedback.

3. Staff Report –
• Ryan Shea reported that Pablo Monsivais is now the BAB representative to the Plan

Commission Transportation Subcommittee.
• Ryan Shea gave a follow-up report about the Right-of-way vacations reviewed by BAB. Pacific

Ave. vacation decided not to proceed with the vacation. The applicant to vacation Elm has also
not continued forward.

• Ryan Shea sent the BAB notes that were taken during the mobile BAB meeting last month and
requested comments and changes from the Board.

• The Post Street Bridge project grant funds stipulated that the bridge be used for vehicular
traffic, so the bridge must be open to vehicles once the bridge construction is complete.

• Summer Parkways is scheduled for June 21st from 6pm-9pm.The route can be found online:
https://summerparkways.com/

Workshops: 

1. Howard Street Pedestrian and Bike Improvements
• Presentation provided by City Staff
• Questions asked and answered
• Discussion ensued

2. Maple/Ash proposed Bike Lane Feedback
• Presentation provided by City Staff
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• Questions asked and answered 
• Discussion ensued 

 
3. Safe Streets for All (SS4A) Grant Letter of Support from the BAB 

• Presentation provided by City Staff 
• Questions asked and answered 
• Discussion ensued 
• Motion 

o Lauren Pangborn motioned that the Bicycle Advisory Board approve the letter of 
support, with edits, from the Bicycle Advisory Board of the Safe Streets for All grant. 
Seconded by Christina Ramirez. Motion carried unanimously (7,0) 

 
 

Meeting Adjourned at 7:30 PM 
 
Next Bicycle Advisory Board Meeting scheduled for Tuesday, July 18, 2023  
 
 


